
 
 

 

Minutes of the Meeting 

The PTA and Alumni Association committee of GCASCK has organised the Annual General 

Body Meeting (AGM) of Alumni Association on 11th February, 2023 in seminar hall of the 

college. The total 22 participants attended the meeting including the teaching staff and the 

alumni of the college. The meeting started at 3 p.m. and got over at 5:30 p.m. Ms. Ishwari 

Kalangutkar was the compere for the programme. She welcomed the gathering and informed 

the audience about the agenda of the meeting. The meeting officially started with the address 

of the principal to the gathering and she highlighted on the significance of the contribution of 

alumni to the institute. It was followed by election process to elect the new executive committee 

members of the association. Mr, Prashant Chodankar, assistant professor in physics and former 

treasurer of the association conducted the election process and appointed the new members of 

the association. The following executive members of the association were elected during the 

meeting and they are as follows:  

Sr. No. Designation Name Proposed by Seconded by 

1.  President Mr. Kiran Naik Mr. Sameer Prabhu Ms. Siddhi Dukle  

2.  Vice-President  Ms. Anisha Naik Ms. Shikha Naik Ms. Asha Naik 

3.  Secretary  Dr. Savita Kundaikar Ms. Roshna Gawas Mr. Sameer Prabhu 

4.  Jt. Secretary Mr.Sameer Prabhu Ms. Anisha Naik Mr. Kiran Naik 

5.  Treasurer  Mr.Prashant   

Chodankar 

Nominated By Principal 

6.  Jt. Treasurer Ms. Roshna Gawas Mr.Prashant 

Chodankar 

Mr. Omkar Gad 

7.  Member Ms. Asha Naik 

8.  Member  Mr. Omkar Gad 

9.  Ex-officio 

Chairperson 

Prof. Purnakala Samant 

 

The election process was followed by the address of Mr. Kiran Naik, President of the 

association to the gathering. He suggested to have a workshop for students where in the 

resource person will be distinguished alumni of the college. Further it was suggested by Ms. 

Siddhi Dhukle that to create a page of alumni association on facebook, instagram and twitter. 

The social media page will be handled by her and she will approve content only after the 

approval of Dr. Asha Gahloth, Coordinator of the association. It was suggested in the meeting 

that a monthly-meeting of the executive committee should be held on any Saturday evening of 



 
 

 

the month. This will help the executive committee members feel connected. Further, Mr. Kiran 

Naik suggested to provide him with the list of alumni of the college. He will segregate the 

alumni batch-wise and make them aware about the alumni association. To do this, he asked to 

make a group of 7-8 people to publicize the alumni association. The motto of this activity is to 

increase the members of the alumni association. The another suggestion came from the 

audience is to make a batch-wise group of the students. The president of the association 

suggested to have a monthly google meet of the members of the association and the meeting 

will be preferably held on Sunday evening. The coordinator of the association Dr Asha Gahloth 

suggested to have a silver jubilee for the alumni of the college who have passed out in the year 

1997. Further, the joint secretary of the association Mr. Sameer Prabhu suggested to have an 

event called ‘meet your alumni’ to familiarize the present students with the distinguished 

alumni of the college. It was observed that there many noted alumni of the college and their 

talent can be harvested to guide the present students. The calendar plan has to be prepared for 

the same and needs to be executed. It was observed that there are many alumni of the college 

who are interested in having an interaction with the present students. There are 5 to 6 alumni 

can be invited for each event. It was further discussed to add photos of the alumni on the page 

created on social media to give it an emotional touch. The task at hand is to find out old pictures 

of the alumni to be added on the page on social media. The next meeting of the executive 

members of the association is scheduled in the month of march and preferably on Saturday 

evening. The meeting was concluded by vote of thanks proposed by Dr. Asha Gahloth, 

Coordinator Alumni Association. 

 


